
History Of Pendleton Oregon

History of Pendleton, Oregon is a fascinating tale that showcases the
evolution of a small frontier town into a vibrant community known for its
rich heritage, culture, and economic development. Nestled in the Umatilla
County, Pendleton has played a significant role in the history of the Pacific
Northwest. Through its well-documented past, we can trace the influences of
indigenous peoples, early settlers, the impact of the railroads, and the
development of local industries, all of which have contributed to the town's
unique identity.

The Indigenous Peoples of the Region

Long before European settlers arrived, Pendleton was home to Native American
tribes, primarily the Cayuse, Umatilla, and Walla Walla tribes. These groups
inhabited the region for thousands of years, utilizing the rich natural
resources for sustenance, trade, and culture.

- Cultural Practices: The indigenous peoples had a deep connection to the
land, practicing fishing, hunting, and gathering. They were skilled artisans,
known for their weaving, beadwork, and basketry.
- Trade Networks: The tribes established extensive trade networks, exchanging
goods such as fish, berries, and crafted items with neighboring tribes. The
Columbia River served as a vital transportation route.

European contact began in the early 19th century, leading to significant
changes in the region's dynamics. The introduction of new diseases and
settlers disrupted traditional lifestyles, often leading to conflict and
displacement.



The Arrival of European Settlers

The first European explorers to traverse the area were members of the Lewis
and Clark Expedition in 1805. However, it wasn’t until the 1840s that
significant numbers of settlers began to arrive, drawn by the promise of
fertile land and new opportunities.


